MINUTES

May 04, 2022 4:00 p.m.
Place: Town Office, 70 Snare Creek Lane-Lower Level Jonesport, Maine
Opened by: Selectman __ Fish , Selectman __ Milliken , Selectman Alley attending by Zoom.

Attendees: Kris Kelesian, Glenda Beal, Carrie Peabody, Dixon Smith, Diane Smith, Bill Nunan,
Charlie Jay, Daniel Thibodeau, Tim Anderson, Nancy Beal, Megan Sorby, Cynthia Beauvais, Jim
Carver, Julie Farris, Holli O’Neal, Darrell Richards and Irene Rogers.

Approval of Minutes: April 27", 2022
Motion to accept by: Selectman Fish, seconded by Selectman Milliken  , Approved.

Signatures:
A. Warrant:

Members of the audience who want to speak must raise a hand. It is at the discretion of the Chairman of the
Board of Selectmen to allow a member of the audience to speak during the meeting.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Planning Board alternate selection, 1 M.R.S.A. § (405)(6)(A) executive session: Selectman Milliken
made a motion to go into executive session, seconded by Selectman Fish, to discuss the appointment of two
alternate members of the Planning Board at 4:05 pm, they returned to the regular session at 4:10 pm.
Selectman Fish made a motion, seconded by Selectman Alley to appoint Diane Smith and Bill Nunan as the
alternates.

2. Jim Carver report on roads and bridge: Jim Carver reported on Norton Circle and Lamson Road. They
need additional gravel, which is standard work, with the pavement rolled up and then placed back down.
Alexander Avenue needs gravel to build the road up and three inches of pavement because the road is
partly under water. Feeney Street needs a rebuilt road; it’s the only way to address the issues. Jim will get
figures to the office in time for the June town meeting. Jim also gave an update on the bridge. He thinks he
can take delivery in three to four weeks. Because the cost of materials increased, he also will give an
estimate to finish the groundwork.

3. Interview for Local Emergency Officer, 1 M.R.S.A. § (405)(6)(A) executive session and review other
applications: Selectman Fish made a motion to enter into executive session and review applications for the
Local Emergency Office at 4:44 p.m., seconded by Selectman Alley. There were two interviews and a third
is scheduled for next week. They returned to general session at 4:58 pm.

4. Lee Guptill’s resignation from the Comprehensive Plan and Economic Development: Selectman Fish
made a motion to accept Lee Guptill’s resignation from the Comprehensive Plan and Economic
Development Committees with extreme regret, seconded by Selectman Alley. A card will be sent thanking
him for his time working on these committees for the Town.




